City Project No. WT23032 Date: April 19, 2023

CITY OF STOCKTON - PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT
QUESTIONS & ANSWERS

Project: Mariposa Road Precise Road Plan

Location: Mariposa Road from Martin Luther King Jr. Boulevard/Charter Way to Austin Road in
Stockton, CA

Questions & Answers No. 1 — March 30, 2023

Q1: What amount has the City budgeted for the Precise Road Plan?

Al: The estimated budget for the Mariposa Road Precise Road Plan can be found in
the City’s 2022-2027 Capital Improvement Plan, provided in the link below:
https://www.stocktonca.gov/files/2022-2027 Adopted CIP.pdf

Q2: The RFP states that NEPA studies are included in the scope of work. Does this project
have federal funding?

A2: Currently, the City does not have any funding sources for design or construction
phases. However, it is anticipated that the City will receive some amount of
federal funding in the future.

Q3:  Our firm does not have an office in Stockton or San Joaquin County. Will we receive
points for hiring local subconsultants?

A3: Yes, partial points are given to prime consultants for utilizing local firms, even if
the prime is not a local firm.

Questions & Answers No. 2 — April 19, 2023

Q4:  Will the Environmental document address both CEQA and NEPA requirements? Who
will be the Federal lead agency, and would that agency be directly involved in PRP
preparation?

Ad: Yes. The City will be the lead agency, and Caltrans approval will be required for
NEPA.

Q5:  Please confirm if Mariposa Lakes, an approved Project in the General Plan, is expected
to be considered during the planning of the PRP. If so, will this be considered under
the EPAP scenario? Or only cumulative?

A5: Yes, Mariposa Lakes should be considered. The EIR document is available
through the following link:

http://www.stocktonca.gov/government/departments/communityDevelop/c
dPlanEnvMari.html

The scenario considered should be consistent with the 2040 General Plan EIR
document.

Page 1 of 2



City Project No. WT23032 Date: April 19, 2023

Q6: Does the City anticipate needing a VMT analysis with the Precise Road Plan, or will
VMT be addressed through future projects when the roadway is widened?

Ab6: Yes, City anticipates VMT analysis will need to be conducted as part of the
Precise Road Plan. The Mariposa Road PRP will be in accordance with the 2040
General Plan, so the environmental document can tier off the EIR document
from the 2040 General Plan.
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